April 18, 2001

The Honorable Donald Evans

Secretary, The Department of Commerce

Washington, DC 20230

Dear Secretary Evans:

The Aircraft Owners and Pilots Association representing more than 371,000 general aviation pilots in the United States is the largest civil aviation organization in the world.  As the principal voice for general aviation interests, AOPA is at the forefront of efforts to keep the nation’s airspace open and accessible to all aviation activities without unreasonable restrictions.

As you develop President Bush’s agenda for the Department of Commerce, we respectfully request you consider revising the prior Administration’s policies regarding aerial fish spotters.  Last year, a provision was included in the Commerce, State, and Justice Appropriations Act prohibiting the use of Department of Commerce funds for the issuance or renewal of harpoon category permits for aircraft involved in Atlantic bluefin tuna fishing.  We were extremely disappointed to see that the department proposed retaining the provision in the FY02 budget.  The original legislative intent was not to save the Commerce Department money but to level competition among fishery participants by eliminating the so-called “unfair competitive advantage” of fish-spotting aircraft.  

Aerial fish spotters have been a safe and beneficial segment of the fishing industry for more than thirty years.  However, as the numbers of fisherman have increased and the fishing has become more competitive, so has the push to eliminate this element of the industry.

This National Marine Fisheries Service addressed this issue earlier in a 1997 rule prohibiting the use of fish spotting aircraft, much to our active opposition.  The following year, the U.S. District Court overturned it.  Undeterred, the agency proposed another, more comprehensive ban on aerial fish spotting but the rule has not yet been finalized.

Both the impending ruling by the National Marine Fisheries Service and the retention of the language included in last year’s Commerce, State, and Justice Appropriations Act provide for the elimination of a legitimate industry through legislation.  Equally important to us, it sets a precedent of further, and potentially more intrusive, legislative restrictions on the use of general aviation aircraft in the future.  

AOPA is not alone in opposing a ban on fish spotting aircraft.  Environmental and conservation groups have defended the use of spotter aircraft, citing their role in reducing discard and discard mortality by directing fishermen away from undersized tuna, as well as their pivotal use in providing data on population levels and migratory patters.

We ask that you review the Administration’s position on fish spotters and take our interests into account as you select the new Assistant Administrator for Fisheries.  Thank you for your consideration in this matter.

Sincerely,








Phil Boyer, President

